Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Jan. 17, 2013
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 5): Debra Hawkins, Carol Henderson, , Alice Kolacinski,  Ian Pond, Dan Singer, 
Residents: Jeanine Tregay, Sarah Wolfe, Nancy Kneepken

Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Jan. 17, 2013, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Nov. 29, 2012 Meeting Minutes, PAC 2 Newsletter  

Meeting presided over by Ian Pond and called to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Meeting Minutes for Nov.29, 2012 were approved as corrected.  
3. Community Topics discussed:

NPNA Art Walk: Sarah Wolfe and Marni Goldshag are organizing a neighborhood art walk to be held on April 20, from 12 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  An artist’s entry fee will be required for participation.  The fee would cover associated costs for advertising, signage etc.  

The Art Walk group can use the NPNA web site to publish a description of the event.

Mike Konvicka might be able to provide a map of the neighborhood for the event.

Sarah will submit an article in the next NPNA newsletter to introduce this.

Ian will contact Durham Police Department (DPD) to determine permit requirements.

Nancy will announce the event at PAC2.        

NPNA Newsletter:  Board member names need to be updated in the newsletter.

Debra will make the NPNA membership application easier to read.

Sara Carter will fund an insert for the Sunoco Recycling plant visit

The next newsletter will be published by the end of Feb. 2013.

T shirt contest fundraiser: Debra will request design submissions thru the list serve.

She will have cost projections at the next NPNA meeting.  Sarah said we could sell these at the Art Walk. 

NPNA & CVNA Food Truck Rodeo:  The rodeos in 2013 will be held on the fourth Thursday of each month from 5:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m..  They will run from Feb. 2013 thru Oct. 2013.  Ian has received permission from DPD to request one permit for the entire year.  
Pie Pushers will be at most of the rodeos based on the popular vote.  Their venue is very family friendly.   The other food trucks will be rotated.  We’ll have a mix of dinner, dessert and drink truck vendors at each event.  

Musical entertainment will be scheduled for March, April, May, June, September and October.

Registration for each food truck is $10.00 per rodeo.       

Plaque for vendors who are NPNA “sponsors”.  Mike Shiflett will fund the plaques.  We need to determine what the sponsorship requirement would be, e.g. commercial membership in NPNA.  It was also suggested that stickers or buttons might be more effective than plaques.  We will continue to discuss.

Recycling in the Park:  The cost of recycling lids has not been determined.  We might be able to get these for free.   Dan will reimburse Mike S. for $25.00.  He agreed to pay for one lid, estimated at $26.00, but NPNA owed him for paying our 2012 INC membership dues of $25.00.

PAC2:  Nancy provided the PAC2 newsletter handout.  She will start distributing these to the NPNA board.  PAC2 meetings are held on the second Monday of each month.         

4. Treasurers Report:  
Financial Activity:
        Beginning balance: $1965.41
                 Income:  $556.00
               Expenses: $638.46
         Ending balance: $1882.95                                           
Membership:  116
Households:  112; Commercial: 4 
Other items of interest:  The Durham City Council has approved a new filtration plant(s) for the Ellerbe and Lick Creek.  We don’t know how this will affect us yet. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8.30pm
